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STATE OF DELAWARE

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES &

ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES

BOARD OF
89 KINGS HIGHWAY
TEL (302) 739-9946

CERTIFICATION
DOVER, DELAWARE  19901
FAX (302) 739-8369

MEETING MINUTES

Date:
Wednesday, February 3, 2010

Location:
Richardson & Robbins Building, Conference Room B136

Attendance:


BOC
Brian Blackburn, Jerry Esposito, Glenn Davis


DWR
Katie Wirick, Rob Underwood

Public
N/A

Call to Order
· Determination of Quorum ~ A quorum is present
· Approval of Agenda ~ Agenda approved
· Minutes of Previous Meeting ~ From January 8, 2010 approved
Old Business
· Operator of the Year Award
· Glenn will discuss with Kathy Bunting-Howarth to rename DNREC/BOC donation, if approved the name to be determined.
New Business
· Operator License Renewals/Certifications/Expirations (January)
· Reviewed, no comments or issues received

· SPI Pharma
· Level I facility that processes wastewater.
· Previously submitted Application for Certifications for eight personnel members to include lab analysts.  The lab analysts were denied.
· Received a letter from SPI Pharma, Mike Snedaker, requesting that all lab analysts receive a Level I license.

· The Board voted that based on the information submitted the lab analysts do not qualify for a license.  If SPI Pharma would like to discuss further may come before the Board to discuss or submit additional information.
· Continuing Education Request

· Delaware Rural Water’s annual conference in February.  Generating Sizing and Backhoe Operation & Safety.
· Glenn approved for two hours of indirect.

· Received e-mail from Rose Cline requesting being approved as direct.

· Board agrees with approval as two hours of indirect.

· Newsletter

· Advised next newsletter is going out March 1st.  Any article suggestions to Katie by February 20th.
· Exam (Jan. 8, 2010)
· Only one individual failed the exam, a level I.

· BOC Program

· Jerry made a motion that the BOC prepare a report to the Secretary’s office highlighting the program, changes we have made and progress we have made.

· Board Make-Up
· It was discussed several years ago to increase the make-up of the Board to include an on-site representative and another operator.

· Would need to discuss a good definition of the on-site representative.

· Glenn and Katie to review files for any historical documentation, will e-mail to Board members for review prior to next meeting.
Open Forum for Public Comments
· No public comments received
Executive Session
Meeting Adjourned
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